
REGION 3  
SERVING GEM, CANYON, PAYETTE, OWYHEE, WASHINGTON, AND ADAMS COUNTIES 

                           Behavioral Health Board 
   

CHILDREN’S MENTAL HEALTH AND PROVIDER SUB-COMMITTEE 
 MEETING MINUTES 

Friday, August 16, 2019 
 

Present: Jeff Cappe, Cristina Froude, Elda Catalano, Linda Pratzner, Kelly Aberasturi, Crystal Lish, and 
Lexi Peters. 
 
STRATEGIC PLAN REVIEW 
The group recommended presenting the changes made to the Strategic Plan from the June CMH/P 
Subcommittee meeting to the Behavioral Health Board in August.  Lori Farrens reviewed her research on 
a web-based calendar of events program for the BHB website. 
 
Action:  Linda Pratzner will put the Strategic Plan on the Behavioral Health Board agenda for review at 
the August meeting. 
 
PARTNERSHIP FOR SUCCESS (PFS) 
Jeff passed out the revised Action Plan for the PFS and reviewed the revisions with the group.  Some of 
the goals did not get accomplished for FY 2019 due to the position being vacant.  The training has not 
taken place for the Implement Strengthening Families. Drug Information Training for Educational 
Professionals (DITEP) training in schools will be instructed by Sgt Chris Glenn from the Idaho State 
Police.  Jeff Cappe will coordinate with the schools to bring the faculty together for this training.  This is a 
16-hour presentation but can condensed to a 4, 6 or 8-hour training.  Jeff would like the group to help with 
contacting schools to coordinate DITEP training and will provide DITEP information to the group to send 
to the schools.  Be the Parents coffee cup sleeves have been ordered and printed when the shipment is 
received then the sleeves can be distributed to coffee shops.  Jeff Cappe has Convo Cards in English 
and Spanish but needs help with distribution.  Jeff has spoken to a group in the Homedale area and they 
are willing to start a Mayor’s Youth Advisory Council.  A process will need to be developed for the Idaho 
Youth Summit for scholarship submissions.  The DETERRA drug activation pouches all need an 
instruction label; Jeff Cappe is planning a “sticker party” to label pouches on September 5, 2019.  Linda 
Pratzner sent out the invite to her distribution list The Chronic State Viewing Event will be held at the 
College of Idaho.  The dates have not been determined.  The budget for FY 2020 was modified to include 
FY 2019 items which have not been purchased.  
 
Next meeting scheduled: Friday, October 18, 2019 at 11:00 a.m., Southwest District Health 
Gunderson Room  


